

June 11, 2017

Greencastle-Antrim Baseball/Softball Association Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM.

Members Present: Blaine Beam, Dewey Eby, John Flynn, Christina Fox, Todd Fox, Shawn Funk, Jason Green, Derrick Horst, Danny Kline, Doreen Miller, Jason Mills, Shannon Myers, Steve Potter, Emily Schouller, Eric Simmons, Crystal Smith, Bill Sperry, Ray Stull, Dave Trujillo, Letty Trujillo, James Wilhide, and Jeff Wolff.

Members Absent: Bob Kinback and Corey Shifflett.

Visitors: None.

The Secretary's report was accepted as written.

The Treasurer's report was accepted as written.

Old Business:

1. CSL 2018 Facemask Rule – Facemask requirements will be discussed further at the CSL Fall Meeting in September. All pitchers are currently required to wear a facemask. They will discuss in the fall the requirements for the other positions based on age groups.
2. All-Star Day - Baseball games have been placed on the schedule and posted to the website. Shannon is still waiting on the Softball schedule. Once he receives the schedule it will be posted to the website.

League Reports:

1. **T-Ball** – T-Ball season ends this week and trophies will be handed out.
2. **Boys Rookie League** – The Rookie League tournament is still underway and should be wrapped up next week. Dewey motioned that Nathan Butts manage the A tournament team. Shannon seconded the motion and the Board unanimously approved. Derrick motioned that Brad Ciucci managed the B tournament team. Dewey seconded the motion and the Board unanimously approved.
3. **Boys Little League** – The regular season ended today. The best of 3 series starts next week between the 1st and 2nd place teams for both the

Minor and Major divisions to determine the division champions. Jason motioned the following Tournament Managers:

- a. 12A – Dave Kline
- b. 12 B – Bob Kinback
- c. 11 A – Berri Remenick
- d. 10 A – Derrick Horst
- e. 10 B – Aron Daugherty

Jason Green seconded the motions and the Board unanimously approved all managers listed.

4. **Boys Jr. League** – We will not be hosting the District 14 tournament this year due to the lack of umpire availability. The games have been moved to Newville. The regular season ended Friday and the playoffs start this week. Ray motioned that Dwayne Woodring manage the tournament team. Eric seconded the motion and the Board unanimously approved.
5. **Boys Sr. League** – Nothing to report.
6. **Girls Rookie League** – The season wrapped up last week. Medals still need to be handed out and will be as soon as they arrive.
7. **Girls Major League** – The regular season has ended. The playoffs start this week and teams are currently working through player availability issues. Steve motioned to prevent playoff teams from forfeiting playoff games due to lack of player availability, teams that are short players may pull players from teams that have not participated in the playoffs. Derrick seconded the motion and the Board unanimously approved.
8. **Girls Fast Pitch** – The season is currently underway.
9. **Girls Little League** – The season was a success, games ended this past week.

Standing Committee Reports:

1. **Equipment Committee** – Nothing to report.
2. **Fundraising Committee** – Nothing to report.
3. **Future Planning Committee** – Nothing to report.
4. **Concession Stand Committee** – Please send Letty the Fall Ball schedule and she will work on providing stand coverage, if possible. Letty will propose new pricing and items in August.
5. **Scheduling Committee** – Nothing to report.
6. **Tournament Committee** – Nothing to report.
7. **Chambersburg Suburban** – They are currently discussing splitting the

10U fast pitch softball divisions into A and B divisions.

New Business:

1. New Backstop – There are currently no funds available for a new backstop on Clary and will be tabled until next season.
2. Bylaws and Code of Conduct Committee – Letty proposed that that a committee of 6 members to include the Secretary, the Assistant Secretary, two Baseball representatives and two Softball representatives, Eric seconded the motion and the Board unanimously approved. The committee will be Blaine, Shannon, Danny, Emily, Bill and John.
3. Water Leak – Eric will reach out to Eric Claire and Zarger’s to investigate the cause and estimate to repair the leak.
4. Fall Ball – Flyers have been made. Jason Green will send out more information this week regarding Fall Ball registration
5. 50/70 – We have begun discussions to possibly convert Horst Field into a 50/70 field or acquire a field in a neighboring community. A representative from the Upton community should hopefully attend the August GABSA meeting to discuss the possibility of GABAS using their complex.
6. Williamsport Angels – Ray motioned that we allow the Williamsport Angels to use Horst Field on July 15th for \$75, John seconded the motion and the Board unanimously approved.
7. Other Items...

Meeting Adjourned 9:11 PM

Next Board Meeting – August 13 at 6:00 PM